
 

Temperature Checks in the Morning During Carpool 

December 3, 2020 

Good Morning Lake Myra Families, 

As we move into the Winter months, we are having many students who are testing over 100.4 in the 

morning in carpool during arrival in carpool. As temperatures drop and you bundle your children and turn 

the heat on in your car, it is causing students' temperatures to be high. Under current guidelines any 

student who has a temperature over 100.4 must remain in the car and be re-checked after 5 minutes. If 

they continue to have a temperature over 100.4 they will be tested an additional time. If after the 3rd 

check, and a temperature over 100.4, your child and siblings will not be permitted to enter the building. 

Guidelines also state that the children may not return to school for 10 days without an alternate diagnosis 

by a doctor. 

Please be aware of this situation and adjust the temperatures in your cars accordingly. Unfortunately, 

there is no exception to this guideline. The health and safety of our students remain a priority. Thank you 

for your attention to this.  

Yours, 

Tina Zarzecki, Principal 
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